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SPIRIT ON FIRE 

 
A Precious Gift to the Washington 

Cursillo Movement 
 

The 216th Team and Candidates, 
‘Spirit on Fire’, wanted to make 
their weekend a memorable one 
and share in their joy with each of 
us.  Coordinator, Toni Abresch and 
Spiritual Advisor, Cheryl Pilkington 
donated four beautiful 
Monstrances to the movement.  
They will be used by the 216th for 
the first time on their weekend and 
on all future Cursillo weekends in 
the Washington Archdiocese. 
 
The members of the 216th  will 
receive the blessing of the first 
time use of the Monstrances for 
their table chapel visits.  By using 
a monstrance, it is a solemn 
exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament.   

 

Secretariat Corner 
 

Informing, Enlightening, and Building Community 

 
 

Peter Father Daly blesses four 
Monstrances 

 
On each weekend, Adoration 
Chapel visits by tables/decuria, 
provide sacred moments to 
speak, pray or sit in silence. 
During Adoration, we “come into 
His Presence.” 
 
Personal contact with Jesus in 
the Blessed Sacrament is one of 
the spiritual aha moments that 
deepens our hunger for 
communion with Jesus Christ.   
 
I once worked a team where a 
young woman was quiet the 
whole weekend; but during 
Sunday’s adoration chapel visit, 
she found her aha moment. What 
a spiritual moment that brought 
tears, bonding and grace! 
 

Cheryl Pilkington 
155th Calvert Ultreya 
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Joe and Wilma Koles 
“Doers of the Word!” 

Thank you!  De Colores! Ultreya!  We 
love you! 

 

 
 
 
Our Cursillo community celebrated the 
“Joy of the Gospel” in the fourth day of 
Joe and Wilma Coles on the 22nd Sunday 
of Ordinary Time.  The day’s scriptures, 
especially James 1:17-18, 21b-22, 27, 
were most appropriate for the day since, 
Joe and Wilma are truly “doers of the 
word.” Our Cursillo records state that the 
Koles began their fourth day in 1973, but 
they have been living the method since 
they married in October 1956. 
 
Joe and Wilma have animated the words 
of St. Francis of Assisi and St. Anthony of 
Padua as they have lived their fourth day.  
They have “preached the gospel always, 
and used words when necessary,” as St. 
Francis would say, and while neither has 
a booming voice, their “action speaks 
louder than words,” just as St. Anthony 
reminds us.   
 
Wilma is the personification of that 
“perfect angel” that we talk about but 
seldom meet.   

Joe is the selfless servant, working 
tirelessly and never seeking the spotlight 
as he goes about doing the Lord’s work.  
Most of the Cursillo community knows 
them by their work.  If you started your 
fourth day after weekends began at St. 
Joseph’s Seminary, Joe and Wilma 
greeted you at the door when you came 
to the closing, made your average dish 
look like a delicacy when they arranged 
the Rollo room for the post-clausura 
reception and said “Good bye” to you as 
you departed, often giving you more than 
you came with.   
 

 
 
There are many in our community that 
have never been to a closing without Joe 
and Wilma.  They are Eduardo Bonin’s 
poster people for the Cursillo Method in 
the Archdiocese of Washington. 
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The good news is that the Cursillo Method 
has been their life. Married in October 
1956, Joe and Wilma have been “Doers 
of the word,” for most of my life.   
 
They have served the Church and the 
community in New Jersey, Tallahassee, 
Germany and Georgia.  They made 
Mount Calvary Catholic Church their 
home since 1966.   
 

 
 
They have been faithful witnesses 
through multiple transitions – the parish 
that was populated by farmers in the 
1960s became the parish in the distant 
suburbs and is now “Ward 9,” an 
extension of the city.  Joe and Wilma 
have been faithful servants through all of 
transition, proving that while the 
surroundings change, “Jesus Christ is the 
same yesterday, today and forever” 
(Hebrews 13:8).  

 
I like this small summary of their life of 

service: they started working on the Fourth 
Day committee with Bob and Sue 

Baczynski.  They stayed on that committee -- 
setting up the Rollo Room on Thursday 

nights and setting up and cleaning up the 
Rollo room on Sunday nights to the present 
day.  Along the way Wilma also worked 16 

weekends (all but one as an angel. Joe 
worked 1 in the kitchen.  He preferred 

working in the parish as a lector and helping 
different charitable organizations like the 
Ladies of Charity. The leftover food at the 
closing was taken by Wilma and Joe to the 
local food pantry.  Joe worked for the Drug 

Enforcement Agency and traveled all over the 
world, classifying drugs and testifying at 

trials.  He retired in 1999.  Wilma worked for 
the District Heights library as a volunteer or 

paid worker depending on the economy.  

 
James said, “He willed us to give birth by the 
word of truth that we may be a kind of first 
fruits of his creatures.  Humbly welcome the 
word that has been planted in you and is 
able to save your souls.”  In their 59 years of 
marriage and their 42 years of living the 
Cursillo Method, they took eight (8) children 
to adulthood and carried countless other 
“babe chicks” to spiritual maturity as they 
taught and modeled the Cursillo Method to 
an untold number of Cursillistas since 1973.  
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In Washington, we are the first fruits of the 
Lord because our community has grown by 
being planted near Joe and Wilma as they 
continue their work in the Lord’s vineyard.  
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To all who were part of the Mass and Reception 

to honor Joe and me, we want to again thank 

you.  Thank you for your presence, your 

prayers, your cards, your gifts, the music, the 

food, and mostly your love. 

De Colores, Joe & Wilma 

 
 
We say “thank you” Jesus for the gift of Joe 
and Wilma to our Cursillo Community. To 
Joe and Wilma Koles, we say only three 
things: “Thank you!” “De Colores!” And the 
last word, “Ultreya.”  We love you.   
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The “Dream Team” or 
the “Fishers’ of Men” for 
the Men’s 217th Weekend 

 
 
Jesus Come and Fill Your Lambs is the 
theme of the Men’s 217th Weekend in 
November.  As the coordinator, one of the 
first things I prayed for was that Jesus would 
fill this team, and I can truly say that He has.  
To borrow the term from the U.S. Olympic 
basketball team, we have the “Dream 
Team”.   
 
At one of our early team meetings I asked 
each member to state an interest they had 
outside of their church.  Nearly a third of 
them expressed an interest in fishing as a 
hobby.  I jokingly said I feel like Jesus having 
collected so many “fishers of men”.  I am 
certain that Christ himself would have been 
pleased and proud to have this community of 
men to go forth, take His word and offer it to 
those men looking to gain a closer 
relationship with the Lord.  Yes, this team 
has truly been anointed and blessed and are 
ready to go out and be the “Fishers of men” 
that they have been called to be.   
 
The Spiritual leadership of this team is 
anchored by Father Pawel Sass, who for the 
first time since arriving from his native 
Poland, has taken on the duties as Head 

Spiritual Advisor.  He is truly ablaze with the 
Holy Spirit and will be presenting the 
“Sacraments Rollo.” Deacon Bobby White, 
as one of two Assistant Spiritual Advisors, 
will present the ”Actual Grace” and “Life in 
Grace” Rollos.  Bill Prochownik, who is 
working his first team as a Spiritual Advisor 
will be offering the “Habitual Grace” and 
“Obstacles to a Life in Grace” Rollos.  I know 
with the direction of these men the weekend 
will be overwhelmingly filled with the Spirit of 
the Living Christ.   
 
Our Head Musician Charles Smallwood will 
not only have us filled with the Spirit, but he’ll 
have us sounding like the Tabernacle Choir 
as well. Charles will also present the 
meditation, “Three Glances of Christ”.  Arnie 
Rausch will assist as musician and as a 
table leader will be presenting the “Leaders” 
rollo. 
 
Our Head Shepherd Paul Washington will 
not allow for any lost sheep during this 
weekend or any lost time.  He will be doing 
the meditation, “The Person of Christ”.  
Assistant Shepherd Duane Clark, will be 
helping to keep the flock from going astray.  
He’ll also present the opening rollo “Ideal”. 
 
Our table leaders are William (Bill) Smith 
“The Layperson in the Church”, Charles 
Wiley “Piety”, Mike Lillis “Study”, George 
Sullivan “Study of the Environments”  and 
Ricardo Featherstone ”Christianity in Action.”  
We have two first time table leaders. Willie 
McNeil will give the “Action” rollo and John 
Conroy will present the last meditation of the 
weekend “Christ’s Message to the 
Cursillista”.  Each of these men will be the 
shepherd who will lead and guide their 
sheep so that when they leave on Sunday 
night they will leave not as they arrived on 
Thursday, but filled as they have never been 
before. 
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Stefan Abresch, my Assistant Coordinator 
will present the “Prodigal Son” meditation 
and the penultimate Rollo “The Cursillistas 
Beyond the Cursillo.” He is also tasked with 
keeping this sheep from going astray when I 
am not following those “Fishers of Men” or 
the Sheep, whom we are praying will be 
filled with the Holy Spirit.  That brings us to 
the last member of this Dream Team.   I’ll 
present the meditation, “Know Yourself” to 
open the weekend and the last rollo of the 
weekend, “Total Security.”  
 
I ask you to keep our Dream Team of 
fishermen in prayer.  More importantly, I ask 
that you keep in prayer those lambs, who will 
gather the second weekend in November to 
be filled of the Holy Spirit. 
 

De Colores 
James Brightful 

Coordinator of the Men’s 217th Weekend 
 

 

Let’s Go To the Hop”  
Calling All Cursillistas Babe chicks, 

Cluck hens and Roosters 

 

If your Ultreya wants to be a”Hop Host”, 

please contact Paul Washington or 

LaVerne Atiba: at LayDirector@washdc-

cursillo.org or Paul Washington on 202-

302-3518; LaVerne Atiba on 202-494-

0060.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have prayer requests or want to be 
added to the mailing list to receive prayer 

requests, please submit your e-mail 
information to MaryAnne Upright at 

MAUpright@aol.com. 

  
  

  
  

2016 PRODUCTION 

SCHEDULE 

 

1st. QUARTER ISSUE 

Jan. – Mar. 2016 

Submission Deadline 

Mar. 5, 2016 
Publish Date – April 1, 2016 

2nd. QUARTER ISSUE 

April - June 2016 

Submission Deadline 

June 3, 2016 
Publish Date – July 1, 2016 

 

mailto:MAUpright@aol.com
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Fifth Day Corner 
 

During this quarter, we have said “so long” to a 

number of our Cursillistas.  We pay tribute to them 

in this corner, remembering always that this is 

where we are all working to be, living out our 5th 

Day! De Colores! 

 
Remembering Deacon Scott Stuart 

 
There are certain people you meet in life that 
carry with them a weight that goes beyond 
the nature of the relationship you have with 
them. Deacon Scott Stuart was just that sort 
of person for me. I first met him back on the 
Men’s 192nd Weekend in March of 2007. I 
was blessed to be coordinating that weekend 
and Scott was one of the candidates who 
answered the call to make the Weekend. 
The one thing I remember about Scott that 
weekend was that his presence changed the 
atmosphere in the room. For me, he was one 
of those people who exude some 
unmeasurable force that flows out and 
changes the people around them and they 
do this without saying a word. In Scott’s 
presence I always felt him emanating 
Christ’s peace and joy, and he always 
exuded great confidence in Christ. It radiated 
from him and it changed the room. 

Scott came on the 192nd weekend with two 
other guys who by their comments and their 
actions made it clear they were there 
because of Scott. Sure they felt the call for a 
closer relationship with God, but they were 
always very clear that they felt God’s call 
because of Scott. His caring and concern for 
them brought them into a closer relationship 
with God and so if he said Cursillo was OK, 
then they followed him to Cursillo. It was 
clear that Scott was friends with them, but he 
was also more than that. Scott had a clear 
goal in life and that was to live for Jesus and 
to make Jesus present for others. This 
meant that for Scott friendship wasn’t a 
worldly thing, though it had worldly 
components. No, it was about the spiritual. 
For Scott, when he became your friend, you 
became a spiritual friend to him. That meant 
that your friendship always had a goal 
beyond simple companionship, for its aim 
always and everywhere was to help each 
other on the way to eternal life.  
 
Scott was ordained to the permanent 
diaconate on June 28, 2008, just a little over 
a year after making his Cursillo weekend. I 
ran into him on several occasions as I was 
going through my formation for eventual 
ordination. Every time I would see him, I was 
always impressed what struck me so much 
when I first met with him: his peacefulness 
and his confidence in Christ. In thinking back 
on it as Ginger and I were driving to Scott’s 
viewing, it dawned on me that it was Scott’s 
peace and his confidence in Christ that 
planted a seed in me to begin considering a 
call to the permanent diaconate. I told 
Suzanne, his wife this when I saw her at the 
church.  
 
In the intervening years since Scott’s 
ordination he had both good times and bad 
times. Among the bad was a diagnosis 
concerning brain cancer, which I understand 
was in remission. But a lot of good has 
happened as well.  
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At the viewing there among the pictures of 
his family were shots showing him walking 
one of his daughters down the aisle of the 
church to give her away at her marriage. 
There were pictures of him on the altar 
giving a homily, of baptizing different 
grandchildren, performing a marriage, and 
hosts of pictures frolicking in the water with 
his children. In all of these there was great 
joy and great peace, all precious gifts from 
God. All these things in these pictures Scott 
could do because he said yes to God. Scott 
was a convert to Catholicism. He eventually 
came to the idea of serving as a deacon 
through his work in his parish’s RCIA 
program. In the gift of giving of self, Scott 
came to more clearly see how he could give 
even more by becoming a permanent 
deacon. Our friend Scott was many things: 
Father, Husband, Friend, but in all these 
things he made them into sacred moments 
by aiming them in big and small ways at 
being a chance to encounter the love of God. 
Encountering Christ through the love you 
show others is what Cursillo is all about. So 
we remember our friend Scott, who to the 
best of his ability always brought Christ to 
fore in his life one sacred moment at a time. 
Let us pray for Scott’s eternal rest in the 
Sacred Heart of Jesus, but let us also pray 
for Scott’s wife Suzanne and their seven 
children – may Almighty God comfort them in 
the their grief for Scott and may He resurrect 
in a special way in each of their hearts the 
peace and joy that Scott so much lived out 
so truly in the heart of his faith during his life. 
 
The Stuart Family has started an education 
fund to assist with the education of Scott’s 
and Suzanne’s seven children. If you are 
interested in making a donation to the Stuart 
Education Fund, please mail your donation 
to the following address: 
 
Suzanne Stuart, Stuart Education Fund 
8855 Chapel Point, Rd. 
Port Tobacco, MD 20667 

Please Remember Scott and his surviving 
family, Suzanne and the seven kids in your 
prayers. 
 

Deacon Jim Caldwell 
Men’s 160th Weekend 

Table of L.I.F.E. – Living in Faithful 
Expectancy 

 
 

FROM NATIONAL 
ENCOUNTER TO 

SHARING THE LOCAL 
ENCOUNTER 

 
 
Everyone from our 
Archdiocese of 
Washington could 
not make the 
National Encounter 
so I wanted to share 
the best of the 
National Encounter 
with my local 
community.  The gift of the encounter is 
seeing that the our Church is the many gifts 
and one spirit about which St. Paul wrote – it 
is young and mature, ethnically and 
geographically diverse, inclusive and grace-
filled.  If you are reading this note, you are 
an integral part of this great Church, Christ’s 
pilgrim church on earth.  We are on our way 
to manifesting the kingdom in the places 
where we live, work and worship.  More 
good news – we need not attend the 
National Encounter in order to be Church; 
we need only to share the local encounter so 
that new folk will come to know the risen and 
living Christ through us, and we might come 
to know Christ better as we search for him in 
others and discover his depth within us.   
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I have one big existential question that was 
answered many times over in the witnesses 
of the National Encounter.  The question:  
How does my action build God’s community?  
A few good answers from National 
Encounter witness talks follow: 
I will start with the big ones from Ralph 
Martin’s opening talk: our “Call to Holiness,” 
our “Church as Communion of Love and our 
quest “Rediscover the Power of the Spirit 
(within).”  In the hustle and bustle of our daily 
lives it is very easy to move from one event 
to the next without giving a thought to our 
call to be holy and our capacity to answer 
the call.  And, when we are at our best and 
people meet our small group, our parish 
community or our circle of friends, they don’t 
see us but the living Christ embodied in our 
Church community.   
 
When we are Church, people meet the 
Christ who fulfills the Isaiah 61 prophecy, 
“The Spirit of the Lord is upon me because 
he has anointed me.”  You and I are 
anointed just as Christ is anointed; use the 
Spirit to bring God glory. 
 
 

Father John Myers did not sing but he spoke 
the message of Yolanda Adams’ song, THE 
BATTLE IS NOT YOURS; IT’S THE 
LORD’S.  When we attempt to own the battle 
we lose because we fail to rely on the one 
who already achieved the victory, Jesus!  
How can we lose?  We have two challenges 
in our prayers – not knowing the will of God, 
and knowing the will of God, but choosing 
another way.  Either option is a dead end, 
but that does not stop us from going there.  
Trust me; I have been there.  When we 
chose the way that is not HIS will, we fall into 
the age-old trap and classic problem: “The 
problem with self-made men is that they 
worship their creator.”  On some occasions 
we make the transition from disciple to 
demigods, which lead to demise, because 
HIS ways are different from our ways.  
Remember that “heaven is an acquired 
taste; so is faith.”  Pray, discern and God will 
share HIS will with you. 
 
The third gem I will share is from the 
youngest witness, Walter Benavides, who 
spoke about barriers to the abundant 
blessings of living our faith in the fourth day.  
The first barrier is Pride/Ego or Father John’s 
self-made man in action saying, “I did it my 
way,” which in turn causes us to forget that 
JESUS is the way!  The second barrier is 
Laziness or forgetting “seek and you will find; 
knock and the door will be opened.”  It starts 
with thinking that God is coming to my house 
so I don’t have to go to HIS.  Or, why should 
I show up for Group Reunion or Ultreya or 
Sacraments when I can get my groove on 
with God in the solitude of my favorite corner 
in my house (all by myself).  Last it is 
forgetting that we are the fulfillment of the 
Isaiah 61 prophecy, “The Spirit of the Lord is 
upon me because he has anointed me.”  We 
do what John or Judy does; we conform to 
someone else’s routine which is tantamount 
to suppressing our gifts so we can be live 
everybody else.   
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God did not call you to be John or Judy 
(forgive me, if you are John or Judy); be the 
one God called you to be. 
God’s message to us is the chorus to the 
Coast Guard anthem: “We’re always ready 
for the call.”  This is a reminder to stay 
connected to the Vine and in the care of the 
vine dresser, no matter how good the fruit 
looks. Since “THE BATTLE IS NOT 
YOURS; IT’S THE LORD’S,” why not pray, 
discern and let God share HIS will and HIS 
way with you?   
 
When it comes to the fourth day, recall these 
words from the last book of the Bible: “They 
defeated him by the blood of the lamb and 
the power of their testimony; love of life did 
not deter them from death.”  There is nothing 
to the fourth day until you witness to it when 
you encounter brothers and sisters.  It is the 
local encounter that matters.  What to have 
the good life that was shared at the National 
Encounter?  The message of the National 
Encounter was very simple.  The joy is in the 
action; the action is sharing the local 
encounter.  This is not all of the National 
Encounter, but enough for you to “taste and 
see the goodness of the Lord.”   
 
Let me leave you with two last words – 
ULTREYA and AMEN! 
 

©Deacon Timothy E. Tilghman, August 2015 

Spiritual Advisor to the Secretariat 

Pre-Cursillo Team is 
calling all Sponsors and 

Ultreya Leaders – 
“The 217th Men’s 

Cursillo” is right around 
the corner!!!” 

 

As of this date, there are four applications 

received by Pre Cursillo for the upcoming 

217th Men’s Cursillo scheduled for November 

12-15, 2015.  Brothers and sisters,  your Pre 

Cursillo Team are again renewing our plea to 

ALL Cursillistas to remember that it is 

incumbent upon all of us to assist with 

sponsoring candidates into Cursillo.   

To ensure this weekend, like all others 

becomes a reality, the Pre-Cursillo team will 

be waiting very anxiously for our wonderful 

Cursillo Community within the Washington 

Archdiocese to work even harder to bring 

even more new candidates to fill the 216th 

Men’s Cursillo and many more men to fill 

the 217th Men’s Cursillo.   The Men’s Team 

had their talk day Saturday, September 26, 

2015.  What an exciting day.  The Rollos 

were awesome.  Our new brothers will be 

awakened when Jesus says to them  “Come 

and Fill Your Lambs” when this amazing 

team replicates exactly what Christ has asked 

all of us to do”   Please use this time to pray, 

identify a Christian leader, make a friend, be 

a friend, and bring that friend to Christ.   We, 

in Cursillo, are leaders and Sponsors and are 

asked to really continue to work NOW to 

seek and prepare new Cursillistas to ready 

themselves not only for upcoming weekends, 

but to grow God’s kingdom through us by 

evangelizing our environments.   Please help 

grow the Cursillo Movement by carry out the 

mission of a Cursillo Leader: 
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 “Make a friend, be a 

Friend, and bring your 

Friend to Christ!” 
 

Please note that it is not too late to 

sponsor candidates for the upcoming 

Men’s Cursillo weekend in N. 

 
 

 

 
ADVENT DAY OF 

REFLECTION 
December 6, 2015 

 
The end of our liturgical year is fast 
approaching.  Believe it or not, Advent is 
right around the corner.  With Advent our 
thoughts are turned to the coming birth of 
our Savior and we settle ourselves to reflect, 
to pray, to prepare for the great feast of the 
Incarnation.   
 
 
 

 
 
This year for our Advent day of reflection, we 
will focus on someone who is silent in 
scripture but whose life speaks volumes 
about what it means to be in right 
relationship with our Lord.  St. Joseph, the 
man who, with Mary, raised Jesus shows us 
by his life the virtues necessary to be a 
follower of Christ. 
 
Come to our Advent day of reflection to be 
held at 2:00 PM on Dec 6th at Brother 
Richard’s home to learn more about St. 
Joseph; a man of prayer, a man of faith, a 
man of action, a man of love.   
 
Missionaries of the Most Holy Trinity 
(Brother Richard’s home) 1733 Metzerott 
Road Adelphi, MD 20907.  See you there! 
 

De Colores 
Deacon Joe Mills 

  

217th Men's Cursillo 
Weekend 

Nov.12 - 15, 2015 

218th Women's 
Cursillo Weekend 
Feb. 11 - 14, 2016 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
UPCOMING WEEKENDS 

JOSEPHITE CENTER WASHINGTON, DC 
 

November 12 – 15, 2015 
217th Men’s Cursillo Weekend 
James Brightful, Coordinator 

February 11 – 14, 2016 
218th Women’s Cursillo Weekend 
Sandra Coles Bell, Coordinator 

 

Fourth Day Newsletter 

4th. QUARTER ISSUE 

Oct. – Dec. 2015 

Submission Deadline 

Dec. 4, 2015 

Publish Date – December 23, 2015 

 
 

CURSILLO SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
(CSOL) 

St. Joseph’s Church 
2020 Saint Joseph’s Dr., Upper Marlboro, MD 

Resumes in September on the 3rd Wednesday 
of each month.  A schedule will be posted on 

the website. 
7:00pm – 8:50pm 

Wednesday, October 21, 2015 
Wednesday, November 18, 2015 
Wednesday, January 20, 2016 
Wednesday, February 17, 2016 

Wednesday, March 16, 2016 
Wednesday, April 20, 2016 
Wednesday, May 18, 2016 
Wednesday, June 15, 2016 

  

ADVENT DAY OF REFLECTION 
December 6, 2015 

Deacon Joseph Mills 
Brother Richard’s House 

 

SAVE THE DATE - 2016 
RELAX AND REFLECT 

 
September 23-24. 2016 

 
Father Pawel Sass & Deacon James 

Caldwell 
 

Holy Trinity Spiritual Center 
8400 Park Heights Avenue 
Baltimore, Maryland 21208 

 
 

 
Are you a writer?  Do you have 
thoughts, poems, prayers, or 
reflections to share?   The Washington 
Cursillo® Community wants to hear 
from you!!  Ultreya Leaders, please 
send us your sharing ─ it would be 
great to hear from each leader at least 
once a year!  Babe Chicks your articles 
are the most important ones.  Let us 
hear from you.  Articles should be 
submitted in Arial 12 Font Size no 
later than the “submission 
deadline” listed on the Production 
Schedule.   Remember to sign your 
articles with your name, weekend, 
and Ultreya. Submit articles at any 
time to: 

Lethia Kelly at 
communications@washdc-

cursillo.org 
Website News!! 
Jack McFadden and Tom Arnold 
(Web managers) 
 
The Washington Cursillo® 
Movement website is 

http://www.washdc-cursillo.org 
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Assumption                 Gwendolyn Jarmon 
1:30pm, 2nd Saturday      gwendolyn.jarman@rcn.com 
Anshar Hall    Richard Sylvester 

Assumption Church 
 
Bowie-Lanham    Judy Kelly 
7:00pm, 2nd Friday   301-249-7197 
St. Edward's, Bowie Marme1999@gmail.com 

Jim Carrier 
jamescarrier@comcast.net 

 
Calvert County         Rita Leclerc 
7:30pm, 2nd Monday   410-326-2078 
St. John Vianney leclercrita@hotmail.com 
Church Basement   Gisela Victoria 

gizelstix@comcast.net 
                Linda Pixton 

410-610-9193 
lindapixton@gmail.com 

   Leanne Stivers 
    443-468-2048 

lcstivers87@gmail.com 
 
Central PG County   Burma Hill 
7pm, 4th Monday burmahill57@aol.com 
Rosemont Room Thelma Adams 
St. Joseph’s in Largo thelmaadams1@verizon.net 
   Valetta Wallace 
   nettasnest@verizon.net 
 
East of the River  Pearl Baylor 
7:30pm, 4th Friday  301-894-8405 
OLPH   pearlbaylor@yahoo.com  
1st Portable Bldg.  Rita Robinson 
    301-297-7769 

equityassurance@hotmail.com 

 
 

 
Forestville   MaryAnne Upright 
St. John the Evangelist         MAUpright@aol.com 
7:00pm, 2nd Sunday   
 
Laurel     Dave Ranaghan 

7:30pm, 3rd Friday ranaghan@verizon.net 
St. Nicholas Church   Dorie Ranaghan 
8603 Contee Road doralisj@verizon.net 

Laurel, MD 20708  Stefan Abresch 
   sgabresch@aol.com 

410-474-2996 

Katie Schall   
301-906-9435 

amydom21@aol.com 

   
Montgomery County  Sonia Melendez 
7:30pm, 1st Saturday        pfcjai@msn.com 

Missionaries of the   
Most Holy Trinity Home 
1733 Metzerott Road 
Adelphi MD 
 
North Montgomery County  Steve & Rosemary  
7:30 pm 3rd Friday  Reeves 
St. Paul's Church Hall   301-391-6580 
9240 Damascus Rd.  Cursillo_st.paul@verizon.net 
Damascus, MD 20872 
 
NE/SE      Carrie Clark 
7:30pm, 1st Friday Carrie_johnsonclark@yahool.com 
St. Anthony's Cafeteria    Duane Clark 

        Duane Clark Trekkiefu1957@yahoo.com 
 
St. Teresa of Avila         Jennifer Ferguson 
7:30pm, 2nd Monday   301-412-5008 
St. Teresa's Church        calypsofergie@gmail.com         
Parish Life Center (PLC)  staultreya@gmail.com 
14th & V Streets, SE, Washington, DC 
 
So. Maryland   Marc Abresch 
7pm, 4th Wednesday  tipmanrules@hotmail.com 
St. Mary’s Church  Christine Abresch   
Newport  chrisabresch@hotmail.com
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